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Please accept the attached comment, submitted in my individual capacity, in regards to Rulemaking
10-221 (Long-Term Care Facilities, Proposed Rulemaking 1), 28 PA Code Chapters 201-203 and 211.
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MEMORANDUM





Date:	August 30, 2021

To:	Lori Gutierrez Deputy Director - Office of Policy 

625 Forster Street, Room 814 

Health and Welfare Building Harrisburg, PA 17120 

VIA EMAIL to: RA-DHLTCRegs@pa.gov 



From:	Charles Sabatino, Director, American Bar association Commission on Law and Aging

	1050 Connecticut Ave., NW, Washington, DC 20036



RE:	Rulemaking 10-221 (Long-Term Care Facilities, Proposed Rulemaking 1) 28 PA Code Chapters 201-203 and 211





I submit this comment as a lawyer of more than 40 years devoted to improving the lives of older persons and persons with disabilities, especially those who in need of nursing home care and other long-term services and supports.  I am the director of the American Bar Association Commission on Law and Aging, but I am commenting in my individual capacity and not in any way speaking for the American Bar Association.  



The disproportionate, ravaging impact of COVID-19 on nursing home residents is sadly well-known now.  The sad lesson is that its impact was not inevitable.  Research has identified several aspects of nursing home care where policy changes and regulatory oversight can improve US nursing home care, including:



· Enhanced PPE, testing, and emergency support

· Stronger regulation and enforcement

· Design and environmental standards

· Transparency and accountability of nursing home ownership and management

· Government payment, financial transparency, and accountability issues

· Nurse staffing and workforce (staffing adequacy, standards, training, wages and benefits)

The last item above has stood out as a critically decisive factor and deserves the highest priority for action.  Thus, I very much support the regulatory change to increase the number of direct care staffing hours from 2.7 to 4.1.  Indeed, it is long past time for minimum direct care staffing levels to be set at 4.1 hours of direct care per resident per day. This has been a consistent recommendation from nursing care experts and CMS for well over twenty years. 



However, improving the safety and quality of life of our parents and other family members in nursing homes requires a comprehensive, multi-level, integrated plan if it is to bring about real change.  In this regard, I fully support the comments, dated August 19, 2021, of the Center for Advocacy for the Rights and Interests of the Elderly (CARRIE), signed by Diane A. Menio, Executive Director, and Pamela Walz, Supervising Attorney.  I urge you to consider their comments closely as you develop the remainder of your regulatory package and implementation plans.  The most vulnerable members of our society depend on your diligence and earnest resolve. 
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